



ITCHINGFIELD PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 22nd May 2017
Present:

Cllr Penny Simpson - Chairman
Cllr Victoria Barrett

Cllr Sanjeev Joshi

Cllr Brian O'Connor
Cllr Alan Peers

Cllr James Sheppard

Cllr Matthew Treasure-Jones
The Clerk Jan Critchley
County Cllr Amanda Jupp
66
Apologies for Absence were received from District Cllrs Patricia Youtan and Stuart Ritchie.
67
Minutes of the last Meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting were approved, accepted and signed by the Chairman.                                        Action
68
Matters arising from the Minutes

1.  Minute 52.1 Operation Watershed.  The Clerk had spoken to Sue Furlong from WSCC and she had

confirmed that the funding for Operation Watershed will be decided in early June but she did confirm

that Itchingfield Parish Council would definitely be awarded funding as we had applied in the 

previous financial year.






                           Action

2.  Minute 52:2  Claim regarding damaged Fingerpost  -  The Clerk said that she is still chasing 


Heritage Fingerposts for a installation date.                                                                                                      Action
69
Open Session for Members of the Public. – no members of the public were present.
70
Planning Applications

1.  New Applications

DC/17/0949 - Mr and Mrs Awcock, 15 Smugglers Way Barns Green, RH13 0PP.

  
Small front extension to form bedroom with internal alterations to form shower room.


Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.


DC/17/0952 - Mr and Mrs J  Sheppard, Little Fulfords, Fulfords Hill, Itchingfield, RH13 0NX.


Proposed rear two storey extension forming dining room and master bedroom with open mezzanine

dressing area. Single storey orangery style extension to existing family room. Two storey end 

extension to form workshop and log store facility with bedrooms over. Re-detailing of the main 

entrance and front elevation.


James Sheppard declared a pecuniary interest and left the meeting whilst discussions took place.
               Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.


DC/17/0956 - Mr and Mrs Gray, Faythorpe, Valewood Lane, RH13 0QJ.  Conversion of 

existing annex to serve as a disabled facility.
 
Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections, but the requirement for the annex to be used solely as 

ancillary to the main house must be restated.


DC/17/0985 - Mr and Mrs Gibson, Bowood, Bashurst Copse, Itchingfield, RH13 0NZ. 


Erection of replacement dwelling and garage. Renewal of application DC/14/0420 with no changes.

Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections and recommends for approval.


DC/17/1048. Mr and Mrs K Woods, 34. The Hordens, Barns Green, RH13 0PJ.


Single storey extension to side and rear. First floor extension over existing garage.

The “existing garage“  is actually no longer a garage and has already been converted to living space.

Itchingfield Parish Council has no objections providing the proposed porch extension does not 


extend beyond the existing building line. 

DISC/17/0186 Twigs, Bashurst Hill  - Discharge of conditions Consultation.


Itchingfield Parish Council would like to re-iterate that the verge must be returned to its natural state 


and not just have soil put over the tarmac. 


The Clerk to write to HDC Planning Department with the above representations.                                            Action


2.  Telephone Mast at Sumners Pond DC/16/2327.  The Chairman reported that she had received an email

from Simon Smith from Sumners Pond and the mast is to be moved to where the Parish Council and


residents had requested.  The Chairman said that she will pass on the Parish Council's thanks for


acting in accordance with the Parish Council's wishes.                                                                                      Action
71
Neighbourhood Development Plan 


The Chairman reported that 28 sites, some small, some large are being currently considered.  Every site


 is being marked under specific criteria by a Site Assessment and the Village Survey will be taken into 


account.  The Parish Council and Steering Group are still uncertain as to how many houses HDC 


will require the parish to have.


Ian Walker, Chairman of the Steering group will be writing a report for the Annual Village Meeting on


6th June 2017.










Action
72
Report by County and District Councillors  


County Councillor Amanda Jupp gave the following report:  

1. The Chairman firstly said that she would like to record the Parish Council's congratulations to 


Amanda for getting re-elected.  Amanda thanked the Parish Cllrs for their continued support.

2.
Amanda said that she and Paul Allen, had attended a meeting 

with Chris Stark regarding the Barns Green Traffic Group's Traffic Report for Itchingfield

Parish.  Amanda said that Chris Stark welcomed the Report although there were budget restraints.


However, it was a good open discussion and Chris Stark promised to look into whether there


would be any Section 106 Money available.  Chris Stark said that going forward he is very willing


to have regular meetings with the Barns Green Traffic Group.


Amanda also mentioned with regard to traffic calming that Billingshurst Parish Council are 


going to get a mobile SID in operation as they have proved beneficial.
3.
Amanda reported that bunds are being built at Clayfield Farm and this has stopped water 


currently running down Valewood Lane.


District Cllr Patricia Youtan had asked Aimee Richardson, Senior Planning Officer at HDC to send an


update in her absence with regard to Twigs.  The report was as follows:
1.
The currently outstanding matters relating to Twigs are:


a)  Appeal against conditions 14 and 16 attached to DC/15/1888 (obscure glazing 

of triangular windows and landscaping) – this matter is currently with The Planning 

Inspectorate (PINS). The Council and neighbours have submitted their statements/comments 

to PINS for consideration and a site visit by the Inspector and their decision is awaited. 

b) Discharge of conditions application – condition 2 attached to DC/16/2568 (restoration

 of verge) – an application providing details for the restoration of the verge has recently 

been submitted and consultations will be carried out in due course. The details show that 

150mm of topsoil and turf has been laid on the finished (tarmacked) surface. The acceptability 

of the submitted details will be considered and any comments received taken into 

consideration. This application has been given reference no. DISC/17/0186.
73
Grant Funding

The Chairman reported that she and the Clerk had signed the Application Form to the DCLG 

`
(Department for Communities and Local Government) for borrowing approval in respect of the 

Parish Council's request to obtain a loan from the Public Works Loan Board.  This action was ratified by 

the meeting.                                                   

The Clerk to find out whether Interim Precepts can be applied for from HDC.                                                 Action
74
Accounts for Payment and signing of Audit of Accounts year ending 31 March 2017

1.  Accounts


There were seven payments.

£22.00 to EE Home Broadband in respect of the Internet Service for May 2017.  £42.00 to Barns 


Green and Itchingfield Village Hall in respect of the Neighbourhood Plan Public Meeting on the 


18th April and the Parish Council Meeting on 24th April 2017.    £936.00 to ATR Advanced Transport 

Research in respect of the Traffic Survey carried out in Barns Green in March 2017.  £1,163.32 to

Aon UK in respect of the Annual Insurance Premium.  £184.18 to Brady Corporation Limited (Seton)

in respect of a sign for the Ancient Woodland.  £868.43 to the Clerk consisting of £794.31 salary for 

May 2017 and £74.12 expenses.  £80.00 to Pat Cochran for Litter Warden duties for May 2017.  

2.  Signing of the Annual Governance Statement 2016/2017 ahead of the parish audit.

The above statement was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.  Agreed unanimously.

3.  Signing of the Audit of Accounts year ending 31 March 2017 ahead of the parish audit. 


The Accounts were signed by the Chairman and the Clerk subject to audit.  Agreed unanimously.


4.  The Clerk reported that she will ask David Redston to be the internal auditor for the 


Parish Council for the Parish Council Accounts for year ending 31st March 2017.

             Action   

The Clerk to send the Accounts to the parish auditors Littlejohn. LLP by the 12th June 2017.                        Action

75
Correspondence - none. 

76
Annual Village Meeting on 6th June 23017 - discussion


The Chairman said that the following items will be on the Agenda:

1.
Update on Neighbourhood Development Plan from the Steering group.
2.
Traffic Group update - Paul Allen will give a report from the Traffic Group.  


County Cllr Amanda Jupp to try to get someone from Sussex Police to attend the meeting.            Action
                           
3.
Development Fund update - Cllrs Victoria Barrett and Nigel Currie to give an update.                   
4.
Emergency Planning update - Cllr James Sheppard.
5.  
Anti Social behaviour in the parish – Sanjeev Joshi        
                                                       

The Clerk will organise refreshments.






             Action
77
Parish Council Computer

The Clerk reported that when Simon Gale checked the Parish Council computer recently when changing


the Clerk's email address, he advised the Clerk that a new Office Suite was required as the current one 

is ten years old and not supported anymore.


The Clerk also asked if the Parish Council would agree to buy a laptop solely for Parish Council use so

 that the Clerk could work more flexibly.


It was proposed by Cllr Brian O'Connor to agree to both of the above, seconded by Cllr James Sheppard


and agreed unanimously.                                                                                                                                    Action



  

78
Casual Vacancy


It was reported that the Cllrs are still making enquiries regarding possible candidates to become Parish

Councillors.










Action
79
Ancient Woodland

The Chairman reported that she and Cllr Sanjeev Joshi helped Cllr Matt Treasure-Jones install the new

sign at the Ancient Woodland.  With regard to the upkeep of the Ancient Woodland


there are some issues regarding the land known as The Orchard between the Ancient Woodland 
               and the Ashmiles Development which is owned by the Parish Council.  Someone has placed some 

garden furniture on the land and also 2 gated accesses have been erected. onto the area.  It was proposed 

that the Parish Council write to the 4 adjoining houses and to Peter Bird who is the Director of 

the Ashmiles Management Company.  Cllr Sanjeev Joshi to compose a letter to be sent.


Action
80
Police Matters/Highways/Emergency Planning/Litter

Police Matters - nothing to report.


Highways –  nothing more to report.

Emergency Planning - Cllr James Sheppard said that he will be giving an update on our Emergency


Plan the Annual Village Meeting on 6th June 2017.                                                                                          Action

Litter Warden - It was reported that the new Litter Warden Pat Cochran is doing a great job and the 

parish is looking a great deal better.
81
Any Other Business - no.

82
Date of Next Meeting Monday 26th June 2017.  There being no other business the meeting finished 

at 9.30 pm.

